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Mr. Cameron (High Park), from the Standing Committee on Justice and
Legal Affairs, presented the Eleventh Report of the said Committee which is
as follows:

Your Committee presented its Tenth Report on Tuesday, March 21, 1967,
relating to Auto Safety.

A copy of the relevant Minutes of Proceedings and Evidence (Issues Nos. 3,
4, 5, 7, 10,11l, 16, 18, 20, 21, 26, 27, 29 and 31) is tabled.

(The Minutes of Proceedings an&d Evidence accompanying the said Report
receorded as Appendix No. 70 tu the Journals).

Mr. Watson (Château guay-Huntingdon..Laprairie), from the Special Joint
Committee on Penitentiaries, presented the Third Report of the said Committee,
which is as follows:

The Orders of Reference appoînting the Joint Committee direct that it is
"to consider the state of penitentiaries under the control of the Government of
Canada and the plans of the Government in relation thereto." In pursuance
of these Orders of Reference, the Committee had placed before it the matter
of the design of the standard maximum security institution which the Canadian
Penîtentiary Service proposed to build at the various locations described in a
ten-year plan of institutional development produced in 1963, namely: -one
in the Atlantic region; two in the Quebec region, one of them at Ste. Anne des
Plaines; two in the Ontario region; one in the Western region. Two maximum
security institutions on this design are proposed in the flrst phase of a ten-year
program. The contract for one of these institutions, Ste. Anne des Plaines, had
already been let before the matter was referred to the Committee. A final
decision was pending on the second of these maximum security institutions, to
be built near Kingston, at Milihaven, Ontario.

In considering the standard maximum security institution design that is
proposed, the Commîttee held nine formal hearings over the period from
June 30, 1966, to April 6, 1967. Members of the Committee also held informal
meetings in Washington, D.C., with senior officiais of the Bureau of Prisons of
the United States Department of Justice. In addition, members of the Committee
vislted St. Vincent de Paul Penitentiary on October 19, 1966 and Kingston Peni-
tentiary on November 4, 1966.

The following witnesses were heard during the formal hearings: -The
Honourable L. T. Penneli, Q.C., Solicitor General of Canada; Mr. A. J. Mac-
Leod, Q.C., Commissioner of Penitentiaries; The Honourable Mr. Justice R.
Ouimet, Chairman of the Canadian Committee on Corrections; Mr. T. C.
MacDonald, Q.C., the Deputy Solicitor Qeneral of Canada; Mr. J. C. A. LaFer-
riere, Regional Director (Quebec Region), Canadian Penitentiary Service; Mr.
I. B. Simpson, Facilities Planning Officer, Canadian Penitentiary Service;
Magistrate E. W. Kenrick, Chairman, Canadian Corrections Association; Profes-
sor Justin Ciale, Department of Crîminology, University of Montreal; Profes-
sor J. V. Fornataro, School of Social Work, University of British Columbia;
Mr. A. M. Kirkpatrick, Executive Director, John Howard Society of Ontario;
Mr. H. B. Kohl, Architect, Toronto; Mr. W. T. McGrath, Executive Secretary,
Canadian Corrections Association; Dr. G. J. S. Wilde, Department of Psychology,
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